13-1/2023-1CC

Government of India
Ministry of Education
Department of Higher Education
Dated: 8 August, 2024
Shastri Bhawan, New Detlhi
OFFICE MEMORANDUM

Stbject:RegmthmdatorySmdemReg;vauonmmeSmdyhtuapMd

The undersigned is directed to refer to the issue of mandatory registration on ‘Study in Iindia portal’
by foreign students seeking admissions in Indian Higher Educational Institutions. Given the fact
that registration by foreign students is mandatory for all courses (short-term and long-term) for the
Academic Year 2025-26 onwards and no foreign student would be given a student visa without registering on
the Sl portal, UGC, AICTE are requested to kindly issue appropriate instructions to all Higher Educational
Institutions (HEIs) under their respective control to run a ticker for alerting all foreign students to ensure

registration on the Sl portal (https://www.studyinindia.gov.n/admission/registrations). ,\,_E

(Rajeev Kumar Sinha)
Under Secretary to the Government of India

To

Prof. T G Sitharam
Chairman AICTE

Prof. Manish R. Joshi
Secretary UGC

All Bureau Heads




